

# TINGEWICK VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE MEETING:

## MINUTES FOR 7<sup>th</sup> JULY 2014.

**Present:** David Partridge                      Zoe Moorhouse                      Carol Thurlby  
                 Pete Chamberlain                      Lorraine Carter                      Colin Whitton

### Minutes of Previous Meeting:

1. Agreed
2. Proposed: Pete Chamberlain    Seconded: Carol Thurlby

### MATTERS ARISING:

#### Chairman's Report:

See Fundraising.

#### Secretary's Report:

Annual Report for 2013 signed off and to be entered on to the website. It was agreed, at the AGM, that draft committee meeting minutes could be put on the V.H. website to save time.

#### Treasurer's Report:

The monthly balance for June was £1063.25. The Fete crockery smash/target golf made £144 – thanks to everyone for their contribution. Two donations from Fete stallholders were received:

Finmere Football Club - £40

Refreshment tent - £194.91 (not included in June's figures).

#### Lettings Report:

Lettings are still at a low level, although a "wedding" has been booked for this coming January.

A number of needles and pins had been found on the main hall floor following a booking by the Patchers – this had occurred on previous occasions. Carol to have a word with the Patchers. David has offered to provide a "magnetic broom" to help find and pick up escaping needles & pins – The Searchers may be of use, unless there's a Jackie deShannon available.

#### Maintenance:

**Water Heaters (Ladies & Disabled Toilets):** Hands-free units have been sourced (ca £93 each). The "Village Hall" will have to purchase the units direct, as TS Electrical will install them but do not wish to become involved with any guarantee issues that may subsequently arise. It was agreed to go-ahead with the hands-free units.

**Ladies & Disabled Toilets:** Both these toilets had been locked from the outside using the "safety locks" following a session by the Scouts. For someone desperate, their visit could have Marred as it would have been a case of: Locked Out Of Heaven.

**ACTION**

**ZM**

**DP**

**CW**

### **Fund Raising:**

The Chairman reported that members of the Gasson family had visited Tingewick and seen the tree/plaque and were pleased with the result.

The possibility of a joint Race Night with the Royal Oak is under consideration.

Lorraine to contact Julie Kirkup with regard to promoting the Village Hall Improvement Fund.

### **Health & Safety:**

PAT testing – to be carried out by the end of the month.

Fuse Box – re-labelling outstanding

### **Any Other Business:**

The storage shed is in a poor state of repair and a potential safety hazard. The Committee were requested to give some thought to rectification (CJM quote ca £2600 for new base and shed).

### **Improvement Fund Draw:**

<b>07/07/2014</b>	<b>43</b>	<b>£5</b>	<b>Mrs. Buckingham</b>	<b>Sunrise, Water Stratford Rd.</b>
<b>14/07/2014</b>	<b>20</b>	<b>£25</b>	<b>M. Timmers</b>	<b>Main Street</b>
<b>21/07/2014</b>	<b>20</b>	<b>£5</b>	<b>M. Timmers</b>	<b>Main Street</b>
<b>28/07/2014</b>	<b>21</b>	<b>£5</b>	<b>P. Chamberlain</b>	<b>Harbour Lights</b>

Meeting closed at 8.25 pm (AGM commenced @ 8.30 pm)

Circulation: CT, ZM, LC, DP, PC, & CW.  
P. Smith, A. Hawkins

*DP/CW*

*LC*

*DP*

*CW*

*ALL*